RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

SDMD

August 26, 2025

RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF

SILVER DOLLAR METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD:
Tuesday, August 26, 2025, at 9:15 a.m. in the Conference Room at the Black Hawk Public Works Facility, 987 Miners Mesa Road, Black Hawk, Colorado; and via Zoom platform. 

ATTENDANCE:
A regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Silver Dollar Metropolitan District, Gilpin County, Colorado, was called and held as shown above and in accordance with the applicable statutes of the State of Colorado, with the following directors present and acting:




Marcus Rohrbaugh, President




Chris Cramer, VP – via Zoom



Ed Smith, Treasurer



John East, Director via Zoom
Jeannine Magdefrau, Director
Amanda Hansen, Director

Daryl Telios, Director
Absent:
Steve Peate
BH Mayor David Spellman, BH City Manager Stephen Cole; Todd Holland, Ramblin Express Inc., Scot Grossman and Matt Robbins, P2Ps; Emily Wilfong and Stacia Sellars, CDOT via Zoom; and Lynnette Hailey, District Manager/Secretary, were also present.
CALL TO ORDER:


President Rohrbaugh called the meeting to order.  
ANY ADDITIONS OR CORRECTIONS TO THE AGENDA: None. 
DISCLOSURES OF POTENTIAL CONFLICTS OF INTEREST:


The Board noted that, on behalf of the District's Directors, general disclosure forms had been filed with the District's Secretary and with the Colorado Secretary of State's Office. The Board members noted no revisions.
Consideration OF MINUTES:


Manager Hailey presented the minutes from June 24th, 2025. 
With no Board comments, upon motion duly made and seconded, the Board unanimously approved the minutes of June 24, 2025, as presented
STATEMENT OF CLAIMS:

Manager Hailey requested ratification of the July Statement of Claims in the amount of $72,969.39. 

Following discussion and upon motion duly made and seconded, the Board ratified the July Statement of Claims as presented.

Manager Hailey presented the August Statement of Claims in the amount of $79,162.22. 
Following discussion and upon motion duly made and seconded, the Board unanimously approved the August Statement of Claims as presented.

FINANCIAL REPORT:


Manager Hailey presented the August 15, 2025, Financial Report prepared by Colorado CPA Company. This report comprises the combined balance sheet and related statement of revenues, expenditures, and changes in funds available as compared to the annual budget. The total liabilities and equity were $6,487,597. 


With no further discussion, the Board unanimously accepted the financial report as presented.

NEW BUSINESS: 
a. P2P’s and CDOT discussion on coordinating closures and the projects in general - Manager Hailey introduced Scot Grossman and Matt Robbins. 

Scot Grossman went through the slide presentation entitled “Gateway to Huntsman Gulch Segment” dated February 20, 2025 (attached to the minutes).
Mayor Spellman asked about the total cost of the segments through US 6. Mr. Grossman responded that it would be $250 million. He went on to explain that they have funding for the Huntsman Gulch segment but are still working on the financing for the next segment.

Director Magdefrau asked if the I-70 Floyd Hill project would be completed before the P2P’s segments through US 6 would be done. Mr. Grossman responded that the Floyd Hill project is projected to be completed by 2028, and the Huntsman segment on US 6 is expected to be completed by fall 2026. They do anticipate one more night closure this year (closures are outlined on page 7 of the presentation).
Emily Wilfong, CDOT, was on the Zoom platform but did not have the project schedule for I-70 Floyd Hill completion, but noted that information is on the website. Hailey reiterated that closures on Thursdays, Fridays, Saturdays, and Sundays cause extreme hardship for our businesses. 

Mayor Spellman stated that while we appreciate all the efforts and understand the magnitude of these projects, at the end of the State's Fiscal year, we are flat while our expenses continue to increase. For two consecutive years, we have experienced flat revenues. Either customers are not coming to Black Hawk, or, as we hear, many are just frustrated with the construction projects on I-70 and US 6.

Ms. Wilfong stated that they anticipate the westbound segment will be opened in 2027, the eastbound segment in 2028, and the entire project will be completed in 2029. 
Mayor Spellman stated that ideally, P2P’s next segment will not begin until CDoT completes the I-70 Floyd Hill project. As stated before, the city views the P2P project as having a negative impact on us; we do not see a benefit, especially since it encourages more recreation in the canyon.  When there is a climbing or rafting accident, the entire canyon is closed. The city does not champion this project.  

Director Cramer asked if CDoT has any projects on US 6 identified that would impact Clear Creek Canyon. Mayor Spellman added any projects, such as rockfall mitigation, tunnel inspections (which are now annual inspections). Director Cramer requested that CDoT prepare a memo outlining those points and send it to Manager Hailey for distribution to the Board. Mayor Spellman said to include SH 119 in that information, as it is in need of shoulder work and asphalt repaving.

Director Cramer stated that he has a working theory regarding US 6; specifically, passing lanes were eliminated without any significant improvements to the actual roadway. With 65% of our customers using US 6 to reach Black Hawk, the elimination of passing lanes has hurt us. He asked who controls the right-of-way. The response was CDoT.  

Mr. Grossman said they need a one-night closure of Clear Creek Canyon to set two bridges at the west end of the project. They plan to do a lot of work ahead of time (completely building one of the bridges on the shoulder of US 6) so they can limit the work to a single night. They scheduled this closure for 7 p.m. on September 22nd and end by 7 a.m. on September 23rd.  He also provided backup dates in the information. Manager Hailey stated she sent this closure information to the Board on August 19th. 

With no further discussion, the Board agreed that a CDoT memo outlining upcoming projects on US 6 and SH 119 would be helpful to have. The Board thanked P2Ps and CDoT for participating in the meeting this morning and looks forward to CDoT's attendance at our September meeting. 
b. Presentation of the 2026 Draft Budget – Manager Hailey presented the 2026 Draft Budget and explained those areas of increase: marketing contract went up 5%; accountant went up 5%; management fees went up 5%; and transportation went up pursuant to the agreement. Hailey also pointed out that the Ambulance Authority contribution (SDMD pays 75% of BH’s share based on calls) has not been decided by the GAA Board. It may go up considerably based on change to Medicare and Medicaid reimbursements. There were no objections to the increases noted. Hailey explained she increased the General Fund mill levy from 3 mills to 4 mills. 

Director East asked if the G.O. Debt Fund’s mill levy could be reduced to 3 mills while ensuring our reserve is secure. Hailey said she thought that it should work, but she would run that scenario and report back at the September meeting.

After further discussion, the Board accepted the Draft Budget as presented, with revisions to the G.O. Debt Service Fund, and will hold additional discussion at the September Board meeting before setting the Public Hearing for either October or November. 
c. Cohn Marketing Digital Services Contract – Manager Hailey stated she received the 2026 contract from Cohn Marketing with a 5% requested increase. She said they have not had an increase in several years. 

Director Cramer asked the Board what our marketing strategy is regarding advertising. Director East responded that he does not see a benefit in spending dollars on advertising when the casinos already do that individually. If we are going to spend dollars, he thinks it should be on advertising local events. 

Director Magdefrau asked what the city plans to do in 2026 to commemorate the dual milestone of the nation’s 250th Anniversary and Colorado’s 150th Anniversary. Hailey said she would discuss the city's plan with the City Clerk and provide it at our September meeting. Then the Board can discuss the marketing line item in greater detail.

d. Ratification of Ramblin inbound drop-off route – Manager Hailey stated that a majority of the Board voted for Option 3 in an email poll conducted on 6/27. 

With no further discussion, the Board unanimously approved Option 3 as previously voted on.

e. Ramblin Express ticket pricing – discussion regarding one-way ticket pricing – Mr. Holland stated that the system is not perfect. Some employees ride the bus one way and carpool back, but the casinos cover the cost of round-trip tickets. He indicated that they currently do not have the authority to implement one-way ticket pricing under their PUC license. He asked if this was a big problem, and Board members indicated they do not want to pay for something they are not receiving benefit from. 
Director Hansen stated that she had brought this up because they had noticed that they were being charged for round-trip tickets when some employees only used one-way tickets and carpooled. 
Director Cramer stated that Ramblin needs to evaluate all the scans that have been processed. He went on to state that their costs continue to rise, and they do not want to pay for employees who work at two different properties.

After additional discussion, Mr. Holland stated he needs more information from Director Hansen. Still, he would investigate one-way ticket pricing and get back to the Board at their September meeting. 
OLD BUSINESS
a.       Update on Replacement Board Member – Manager Hailey reported that Daryl Telios from

Maverick Gaming has fulfilled all the requirements to replace Steve Sirianni. She has been sworn in. 

b.
Stolfus Traffic Counters – US 6 & SH 119, quarterly reporting at $1,800/quarter. Manager Hailey reminded the Board of the traffic counter data collection on US 6 & SH 119 with quarterly billing from Stolfus.

c.
City Traffic Counters – cost for two additional counters on SH 119 ($11,725.50) – Manager Hailey asked if the Board wanted the additional counters. Director Cramer said he is an advocate for these. He is a data-driven individual, and the data he can obtain, he appreciates and believes, is critical information.

After additional discussion, the Board voted against the additional traffic counters and directed Hailey to inform the City’s Public Works Director.

I was asked if I was receiving the traffic counts/data on the Central City Parkway. I said not since the end of 2019. The Board directed me to reach out to CC and inform them that if we do not receive those counts, I am to stop sending our traffic data to them.

d.
Update on Cohn Marketing Website Analytics Report relating to Facebook and Instagram – Manager Hailey went over the additional cost for bringing both current and maintaining them: a one-time project fee of $6,600 and $3,300 per month from March to December 2026 to support.
After discussion, the Board felt that customers should log on to their chosen casino and, if they have comments, submit them to the individual casino's website. Therefore, it was unanimous that they wanted both removed from the website.

MANAGER’S REPORT:
a. Cohn Marketing website administrator - ali@cohnmarketing.com 
b. City July 4th Fireworks – Manager Hailey sent the City’s memo out to the Board membership. The memo outlined why the city will not have fireworks in the future.

c. 2026 Marketing/planning for the dual milestones of the Nation’s 250th Anniversary and Colorado’s 150th Anniversary—discussion, including consideration of participating jointly with the city on financing the drone show on 7/4/26, and begin planning for events on 8/1/26.

Following the board discussion, it was agreed that individual casinos would focus on their events, and we would assess the cost-sharing of the drone show during our 2026 budget cycle. Hailey will obtain cost estimates from the city once they are available.

d. Road Closure/Delay notices – sent out as received.

e. SH 119 & Main Street electronic gate – no update at this time.

f. Rim Rock parking & bus facility plan – no update at this time.

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS: Director Cramer asked if anyone else is having issues with Rick’s Cabaret in Central City putting cards on vehicles parked in Black Hawk. Many responded yes, and they want to know what recourse they can use to stop this. Manager Hailey stated that the mayor is aware of this and will discuss the matter with the City Attorney at their meeting this week to explore potential options to stop this practice. Once Hailey hears from the city, she will notify the Board.
Director Smith stated that several State legislators are working on getting iGaming to Colorado, primarily for the revenue they believe it will generate.
Director Magdefrau stated that a coalition is working to stop iGaming, known as the National Association Against iGaming. She will send their contact information to Manager Hailey to distribute to the Board. 

AUDIENCE COMMENTS: None.
ADJOURNMENT:


There being no further business to come before the Board at this time, the meeting was adjourned.


The foregoing constitutes a true and correct copy of the minutes of the above-referenced meeting and was approved by the Board of Directors of the Silver Dollar Metropolitan District.  





_____________________________________________






Lynnette Hailey





Secretary
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